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Peoria Citizens Committee for 
Economic Opportunity, Inc. 
711 W. McBean St. 
Peoria, IL 61605 

THE PROMISE OF  

COMMUNITY ACTION 

Community Action changes people's 

lives, embodies the spirit of hope,  

improves communities, and makes 

America a better place to live.   

We care about the entire community, 

and we are dedicated to helping 

people help themselves and each 

other.  

Community Action Agency Scholarships Awarded 

PCCEO is pleased to 

announce Community Services 

Block Grant (CSBG) Scholar-

ship recipients for the 2015-

2016 school year.   

We were able to assist 

12 students in continuing their 

education.  A total of $22,000 

will be awarded this year to eli-

gible recipients attending ac-

credited Illinois institutions.  

This amount will be split be-

tween Fall and Spring Semes-

ters, as well as academic incen-

tive awards to be given to the 

following recipients, dependent 

on maintaining or increasing 

their grade point average during 

the Fall Semester.  This year’s 

recipients are: 

Emmanuelle Bailey-Greene 

Illinois Central College 

Derrick Brown 

Midstate College 

Careesa Coleman 

Methodist College 

Vanessa Coleman 

Methodist College 

Rasheed Habler 

Bradley University 

Angel Hendricks 

Southern Illinois University 

Carbondale 

Sunyeal Martin 

Midwest Technical Institute 

Doris Peat 

Illinois Central College 

Sharika Tillman 

Methodist College 

Sandy Tucker 

Phoenix University 

DaJhae’ Weeks 

Illinois Central College 

Jasmine Zinnerman 

Bradley University 

The State of Illinois' Depart-

ment of Commerce and Eco-

nomic Opportunity Office of En-

ergy Assistance has made 

some changes to the 2015-

2016 Low Income Home Ener-

gy Assistance Program.  

Two Priority Groups have 

been established under the 

2016 Low Income Home Ener-

gy Assistance State Plan.  

PCCEO's Low Income 

Home Energy Assistance Pro-

gram began with Priority Group 

I (households with a person 

who is elderly and/or has a dis-

ability) on October 1, 2015. 

Seniors and disabled house-

holds who are without energy 

service can apply at this time 

also!! Maxim um benefit for Re-

connect Assistance is $750.00. 

Priority Group II which will 

be served beginning November 

1, 2015 includes households 

with families with children age 5 

or under (includes all children 

who are not yet 6 years old, 

that is up to 5 years and 364 

days old) and disconnected 

households. Families with  

children and disconnected 

households who are without en-

ergy service can be served at  

this time.  

Appointments will be made 

at Carver Community Center, 

710 W. Third Street in Peoria 

for those meeting October's pri-

ority requirements, on Thurs-

day, October 1 beginning at  

8:30am. Appointments can also 

be made by calling 309-671-

3900 beginning at 8:30am.  

Eligible house must meet 

the above guidelines, as well as 

income guidelines. Applicants 

should present proof of income 

for the last 30 days, the most 

current utility bill, and social se-

curity cards for everyone in the 

household.  

December 1, LIHEAP will 

accept applications for all in-

come-eligible households.  

For more information, contact 

PCCEO at (309) 671-3900.  

PCCEO Staff also assisted 

Ameren Illinois in awarding one 

time grants to income eligible 

households in September.  A 

total of $50,000 was given to 

house holds on a first come first 

served basis. 

Ameren Illinois hosted two 

such events in the entire state. 

Peoria County was chosen as 

one of the locations for assis-

tance due to the 61605 zip 

code being one of the areas in 

Illinois that is struggling the 

most. 
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Administration 
Central Illinois Catering 

Emergency Services 
Energy Assistance 
Human Resources 

Media Services 
Weatherization 

(309) 671-3900 
 

Foster Grandparents 
(309) 671-3950 

Peoria Area Food Bank 
(309) 671-3906 

OKPARA Leasing 
(Affordable Housing) 

(309) 673-1508 

 

Early Head Start 
Administration 
(309) 495-5254 

Pierson Hills 
(309) 839-2106 

Valeska Hinton 
(309) 282-0222 

Harrison 
(309) 672-6522 ext. 6851 

 

HEAD START CENTERS 
Webster 

(309) 671-3960 

Trewyn 
(309) 671-3958 

Manual 
(309) 672-6600 

Sterling 
(309) 672-6557 

Urban League 
(309) 673-7474 
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www.facebook.com/peoriacommunityaction 

 PCCEO is calling for the full restoration of the state Low In-
come Home Energy Assistance Program (LIHEAP) by Nov. 1 and 
for the governor to authorize spending the money in the LIHEAP 
fund. 
 As of now, the state LIHEAP funds haven’t been authorized 
for spending and the state will not have adequate federal funds to 
serve the eligible population that was served with the state fund-
ing last year. If the state LIHEAP program is not restored, more 
than 2,000 families in Peoria County won’t be able to get assis-
tance. 
 “It is unacceptable that vulnerable Illinois residents have had 
to wait until October for help. This delay means that families with 
children under the age of 6 will have to wait until November for 
utility assistance, while other eligible Illinoisans wait until Decem-
ber,” said McFarland A. Bragg, President/CEO  of PCCEO.  
“Given the harsh winters we experience in Illinois, this will be way 
too late for many families that rely on LIHEAP to survive. This is a 
serious health and safety concern for our most vulnerable neigh-
bors.” 
 The budget impasse has meant that our community action 
agency has not been able to help 1,267 of families who were on 
the Percentage of Income Payment Plan, which is designed to 
help low-income families budget for their expenses by ensuring 
that their utility payments are 6 percent of their household in-
comes. 
 Since the moratorium on shut offs ended in April, there are 
many residents who have lost their utilities entirely and have had 
to wait until federal funds become available in October to have 
their utilities restored. This means there are households that have 
been without utilities for the last six months.  
 Illinois law requires regulated utilities to charge their custom-
ers a small fee to fund state LIHEAP. The money the utilities col-
lect is intended only for LIHEAP. The utilities have continued to 
assess the meter surcharge intended for the program and are re-
mitting the collected funds to the State of Illinois. “It is unaccepta-
ble for the money Illinois residents have contributed through their 
utility bills to the state LIHEAP fund to be held hostage during this 
budget impasse. The Illinois Association of Community Action 
Agencies (IACAA) is asking the governor to support the legisla-
ture’s appropriation of state LIHEAP funds so that we can serve 
our most vulnerable residents by supplementing the federal 
funds” said Dalitso Sulamoyo, President and CEO of IACAA. 
 “These state LIHEAP funds are not part of the  
General Revenue Fund. These funds are now  
idly sitting in an account when they could  
be used to help low-income  
Illinoisans get their utilities  
restored,” said  
Sulamoyo.  

EHS Plants “Bucket” Garden 

 On September 23, 2015 the 
Peoria Area Food Bank received 
a donation in the amount of 
$4,650 from the Woodforest Char-
itable Foundation.  The Woodfor-
est Charitable Foundation was 
established in The Woodlands, 
Texas in 2005. It was created by 
its founder, Woodforest National 
Bank, for the purpose of enriching 
communities through partnerships 
with charitable organizations. 
 The initial funding came from 
Woodforest National Bank and its 
officers, directors and employees. 

However, individuals, corpora-
tions and other foundations are 
also encouraged to show their 
support for the communities that 
Woodforest National Bank serves 
by making a donation to the Foun-
dation. Tax-deductible donations 
can be made in the form of cash, 
securities, life insurance benefi-
ciaries, and gift planning such as 
bequests, pension plan benefi-
ciaries, and charitable remainder 
trusts. 
 As a private foundation, 
Woodforest Charitable Founda-

tion’s primary purpose is to pro-
vide funding to qualifying 501(c)
(3) charities. It is the Foundation’s 
wish to focus primarily on the 
communities that are served by 
Woodforest National Bank. The 
funds that Peoria Area Food Bank 
received will benefit its partner 
agencies in Peoria and Tazewell 
Counties. 
 The Woodforest Charitable 
Foundation has been an annual 
donor to the Peoria Area Food 
Bank since 2011 with gifts totaling 
over $24,000 in the past 4 years. 

 In June of this 
year PCCEO Early 
Head Start at 
Pierson Hills plant-
ed a “Bucket” gar-
den.  As part of nu-
trition education, 
children were able 
to water plants, 
pick the vegetables 
and eat them.   
 With many chil-
dren spending 

more time in front of 
the television and 
electronic games, the 
lack of nature is hav-
ing a negative effect 
on our children’s 
health, well-being and 
academic perfor-
mance.   Along 
with a greater appreci-
ation for nature, gar-
dens can also teach 
children about biology, 

math, history, nutrition and more.  
Gardening is an excellent way to 
help solve the problem that most 
children are not eating enough 
fresh fruit and vegetables. 
 The children at Pierson Hills 
were able to try vegetables such 
as tomatoes, cucumbers, banana 
peppers and eggplant.   
 Next year we are hoping for a 
bigger garden and to share the 
vegetables with our parents. 

Community Core Initiative a Welcome Program 

 “Its like I have a brand new 
home.”  Mrs. Ethel 
Gaines a resident on 
Butler St. in our Com-
munity Core ex-
pressed her appreci-
ation for the improve-
ments made to her 
home.  “It makes me 
feel that people care 
about us on the 
Southside, and that 
makes me feel good.” 
 This has been the 
sentiments of many 

residents within the Community 
Core.  Homes 
have been 
painted, rails 
added and re-
placed on 
steps, porches 
repaired, 
lawns land-
scaped, and 
hope renewed 
in a communi-
ty that wel-
comes this 
support and 

investment.   
 PCCEO Community Core 
Initiative and the Greater Peoria 
LISC office seeks to apply the 
power of transformation, not just 
on physical infrastructures, but 
in the transformation of people. 
 Virgil Gillum, resident on Ket-
telle St. said, “This program real-
ly makes me want to do more for 
the community.  I am excited 
about starting a bicycling club for 
youth promoting health and as 
an alternative to violence.” 


